
The Cannon Falls Economic Development Authority (EDA) met on Thursday, July 11, 2024 at 3:30 p.m. in the City Hall Conference Room for its regular meeting. EDA Board Members present were: Luke Cooreman, Steve Gesme, Amy Dombeck, and Jon Dahl. Absent: Mayor Matt Montgomery. Staff present were Neil Jensen, Zach Logelin and Laura Qualey. Guests were Diane Johnson, Supt. Jeff Sampson and Rosie Schluter.
	
Call to Order 

Approve Agenda

Approve Minutes


Financials



















Hardwood Estates Updates:






New Business:



Other Business:











Adjourn
	
Dahl called the EDA Board meeting to order at 3:33 p.m. 

Cooreman motioned to approve the agenda; Dombeck seconded the motion; passed. 

Minutes from the June 6, 2024 meeting were motioned to approve by Cooreman; seconded by Dombeck; approved. 

Financial reports were reviewed. ArtOrg is current on their payments. Magnolia Animal Hospital is paid in full and will work with Dahl to get the UCC filing for the equipment terminated. 

Sievers Creative invoice of $125 for the Cannon Roots website hosting fee was requested to be paid; motion by dombeck; second by Gesme; unanimously approved.

There are two Xcel Energy contracts for Hardwood Estates that Qualey/Jensen explained. One was $36,841 for six streetlamps for the development and the second one was a deposit of $113,140.63 for hooking up the 29 lots with electricity. As each lot is sold, $3,932 will be refunded to the City/EDA. After explaining the details Cooreman made a motion to approve and pay both contracts to Xcel; Dombeck seconded; unanimously approved.

ArtOrg sent a request for a donation from the EDA for the upcoming Sogn Valley Art Fair seeking $200-$2000. Qualey asked the board for their comments or recommendation to approve or deny funding. The board was all supportive of the event itself but due to ArtOrgs history of late/overdue loan payments the board felt strongly that denying the request was the best decision. Cooreman made a motion to deny funding the request; Gesme seconded; unanimously approved. 

Jensen gave an update on the construction progress and although the rain has delayed the road/curb/gutter the house that Fieldstone is building is coming along and has a roof and shingles! Road/Curb/Gutter should be in by the end of July. 

There were two Purchase Agreements for Lots #15 and #16 the board reviewed that will be closing late September. Gesme motioned to approve both Purchase Agreements for Lots 15 and 16; Dombeck seconded; unanimously approved. 

Jensen proposed the EDA’s 2025 Budget to the board; no items were pulled for discussion. Dombeck made a motion to approve the 2025 EDA Budget; Gesme approved; unanimously approved.

Qualey gave an update on how the Active Transportation Summit went for the Walk/Bike Audit around the community at the end of June. The demonstration project will be installed along Hwy 19 flanking the school campus at Almond St with some type of bump out and also somewhere as you are entering town from Red Wing to help slow traffic down as vehicles approach the school most likely in front of St. Ansgars. Hoping to get it installed before school starts.

The board ran out of time to talk about the Placemaking Grant but will talk about it at another time.

NEXT MEETING:    Regular Meeting, Thursday, August 1st, 2024 at 3:30 p.m. Gesme did state he will not be in attendance at the August meeting.

Motion to adjourn by Cooreman; seconded by Dombeck unanimously approved. Adjourned at 4:41 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Laura Qualey

Approved 8/1/2024

	
	



